
	
THE KROGER REWARDS PROGRAM 

In Partnership with your Lockeland PTO 
 

Five minutes of your time can make a world of difference for LDC faculty and students! 
Signing up is easy, and detailed instructions are below. Enrolling in the program does not 
take anything away from your personal Kroger gas rewards or any other Kroger program. 

If you signed up last year, you WILL need to sign up again with the new school year. 
	

REGISTER OR RE-ENROLL TODAY! 
	
TO USE THE KROGER COMMUNITY REWARDS PROGRAM:  

• Register online at krogercommunityrewards.com. 
• Be sure to have your Kroger Plus card handy and register your card with the PTO after you log in. 
• If you do not yet have a Kroger Plus card, they are available at customer service at any Kroger. 
• Click on “Sign In/Register.” 
• New online customers must click on “Register” or “Create an Account.” 

o Sign up for a Kroger Rewards Account by entering zip code, clicking on your favorite store, 
entering your email address, creating a password, and agreeing to the terms and conditions. 

o You will then get a message to check your email inbox and click on the link within the email. 
• Click on My Account and use your email address and password to proceed to the next step. 
• Click on Edit Kroger Community Rewards information and input your Kroger Plus card number. 
• Update or confirm your information. 
• Enter NPO number 26169 or ‘Lockeland Parent Teacher Organization’ and click on confirm. 
• To verify you are enrolled correctly, you will see ‘Lockeland Parent Teacher Organization’ 

under Community Rewards on your information page. 
• Purchases will not count for the PTO until after you register your card. 
• If you use your phone number at the register, call 800-576-4377, and select option 3 to get your 

Kroger Plus card number. 
• Members must scan their registered Kroger Plus card or use the phone number that is related to 

their registered Kroger Plus card when shopping for each purchase to count. 
	

THE LOCKELAND REWARDS PROGRAM IS A FANTASTIC WAY TO SUPPORT OUR SCHOOL. 
So please invite family and friends to participate in this program as well!  And if your local business 

would like to partner with Lockeland PTO, please email us at: lockeland.pto.giving@gmail.com. 

THANK YOU for your investment in Lockeland Design Center! 


